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CLUB OFFICERS 

 

President  

Cathy McQuarters 
 

VP/Business 

Ray Wertelka 
 

VP/Membership 

Jody James 
 

VP/Operations 

Tina Pirc 
 

Secretary 

Eileen Skisak 
 

Treasurer  

Mark Walters 
 

Directors 

Cathy Morman 

Mark Nelson 

John Warren 
 

 

 

 

Newsletter Editor 

Judith Warren 

 

THE PACESETTER is published six 

times annually and emailed to 

all paid members.  

Send your articles, error 

corrections or comments to: 

Judith Warren. Visit our website 

at psrr.org. 

 

UPCOMING  CIRCUIT  RACES  

 

March  
 

March 3 

Manhattan Irish Fest Parade 5k 

Manhattan IL 

Register Here 

 

 

 
 

March 18 

Bolingbrook Half Marathon  

Bolingbrook IL 

Register Here 

 

March 25 

Shamrock Shuffle 8k 

Chicago IL 

Register Here 

 

March 31 

DNA Athletics No Foolinõ 5k 

Crest Hill IL 

Register Here 

 

April 
 

April 22 

Morton Arboretum 10k 

Lisle IL 

Register Here 

***Membership dues must be current in order to earn circuit points***   

On the cover :  

 

Paul Wojtkiewicz at the  

F^3 Half Marathon in Chicago.   

Photo courtesy of Chad Marek 

 

mailto:Judith.ann.warren61@gmail.com
http://www.psrr.org
http://www.manhattanirishfestparade5k.com/
http://allcommunityevents.com/bolingbrookstpaddysrun
https://www.shamrockshuffle.com/
https://www.raceentry.com/race-reviews/2018-no-foolin-5k
http://www.mortonarb.org/events/champion-trees-10k-run
psrr.org
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Th ereôs a new sheriff in town! No, thatôs not correct. 

Thereôs a new president in town! I would like to 

introduce myself. My name is Cathy McQuarters. I have been a 

member of Prairie State Road Runners since 2014.  My          

experience as a runner, as well as, club member has certainly 

grown since then. 

I wasnôt always a runner. In fact, I really didnôt like running. My high school years were filled 

with playing the french horn in symphonic wind ensemble and the mellophone in the marching band. 

Music was my choice of extracurricular activities back then. I didnôt consider myself to be a very  

athletic individual. My participation in high school football games was because the marching band 

played half-time! However, physical fitness was always a part of my life. I enjoyed aerobics class as 

a physical education class in high school. After high school, I made monthly payments on a way too 

expensive Chicago Health Club membership. In addition, I enjoyed walking, biking, roller blading 

and swimming on occasion.  

In July of 2013, my daughter encouraged me to join the gym with her. I was working, raising a 

family and had just graduated from Joliet Junior College, so I was unable to dedicate time for        

exercise. As a result, my weight was out of control. After two months at the gym, I was leaving one 

day and picked up a card for the Shorewood Scoot 5K. I signed up for the race and dragged my son 

and daughter along for the fun. My race day plan was to walk the 3.1 miles, however, everybody 

around me took off at the sound of the horn. My race day plan was no longer in affect and I took off 

running! I finished in about 37 minutes. I felt like an athlete and was hooked on running! 

In the months after my first race experience, I signed up for a few more races. I read books 

and magazines to learn more about my new found sport. I learned what PR stood for and set out to 

achieve success one PR at a time. I learned how not to over dress, breathe, nutrition and, very     

important, how to dodge dogs! Now I was ready to find a run club to join. I was looking for a group 

that included beginning runners. I found the PSRR website and sent in my application.  

Since January of 2014, I have surpassed my expectations. I ran my first 10K in 2014 at Canal 

Connections. In August of 2015 I ran my first half marathon in Bataviaôs Half Madness. After        

volunteering in October of 2015 for the Chicago Marathon, I added my name to the lottery and got 

ñinò for the 2016 Chicago Marathon. I met a lot of club members that year. However, I could not 

have made it to the finish line without the help and support of Tina Pirc and Diana Sorich.           

 

.ķ /Áġéķ aÏvĥÁėġÙėě 

      tėÙěìÕÙĂġ 

 Prez SEZ... 

Continued on Page 5 
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Both of whom are responsible for my participation in the 2017 Chicago Marathon! The members of 

PSRR are all very knowledgeable, supportive and welcoming.  

I have enjoyed volunteering on race day with PSRR, filling in as a race director and holding a 

board position as VP of Operations. I am looking forward to 2018 both as a runner and as your 

president! 

 

Cathy 

 

 

Continued from Page 4 
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Running the Shamrock Shuffle circuit race in Chicago? Join our 

PSRR/IRC/CMRC combined team! All you have to do is 

register, Judith will do the rest! Message me on facebook or 

email judith.ann.warren61@gmail.com!              

 

 

 

/ƻƴǘŀŎǘ ǳǎ 

²ƻǳƭŘ ȅƻǳ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ŎƻƳπ

ƳŜƴǘ ƻƴ ŀƴ ŀǊǝŎƭŜ Ǉǳōπ

ƭƛǎƘŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊΚ 

Iƻǿ ŀōƻǳǘ ŀ  ŎƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀ -

ǘƻǊȅ ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜ ǘƻ ŀ ŦŜƭƭƻǿ 

ƳŜƳōŜǊΚ hǊΣ ƳŀȅōŜ ŀ ŦŜǿ 

ǿƻǊŘǎ ƻŦ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜƳŜƴǘ 

ǘƻ ŀ ǊǳƴƴƛƴƎ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ ƻƴ ŀƴ 

ǳǇŎƻƳƛƴƎ ǊŀŎŜΚ {ŜƴŘ ƳŜ 

ȅƻǳǊ ŎƻƳƳŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ L ǿƛƭƭ 

Ǉƻǎǘ ǘƘŜƳ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ   

ǇǳōƭƛŎŀǝƻƴΦ   

¢ƘŜ ŘŜŀŘƭƛƴŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ  

aŀȅκWǳƴŜ нлму bŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ 

ƛǎ  !ǇǊƛƭ  нлǘƘ 

tƭŜŀǎŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƳŀƪŜ ƳŜ ǎŜƴŘ 

ŎƻƳƳŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ ƳȅǎŜƭŦΦΦΦǎŜƴŘ 

ȅƻǳǊǎ ǘƻŘŀȅΗΗ 

9Ƴŀƛƭ ǘƻΥ  WǳŘƛǘƘ ²ŀǊǊŜƴ 

4ÈÁÎË ÙÏÕ ÔÏ ÁÌÌ ×ÈÏ  ÈÁÖÅ ÃÏÎÔÒÉÂÕÔÅÄ ÐÈÏÔÏÓ ÔÏ ÔÈÉÓ ÉÓÓÕÅȦ  

! ÓÐÅÃÉÁÌ ÔÈÁÎËÓ ÔÏ #ÁÒÏÌ -ÕÓÇÒÁÖÅ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ Á×ÅÓÏÍÅ &ÒÏÓÔÙ &ÉÖÅ ÐÉÃÔÕÒÅÓ 

¢ƘŜ tǊŀƛǊƛŜ {ǘŀǘŜ wƻŀŘ 

wǳƴƴŜǊǎ ŀǊŜ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 

wƻŀŘ wǳƴƴŜǊǎ /ƭǳō ƻŦ 

!ƳŜǊƛŎŀΦ  ±ƛǎƛǘ ǘƘŜ ww/! 

ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ ƘŜǊŜΦ 

 

 

It is the 60th anniversary of our mother club  

Road Runners Club of America.  Take a look here!   

SAVE THE DATE: 

Prairie State Road Runners Annual Picnic 

June 3rd  

mailto:judith.ann.warren61@gmail.com
mailto:judith.ann.warren61@gmail.com
http://www.rrca.org/
http://www.rrca.org/news-articles/news-archives/2018/02/20/happy-anniversary-rrca---looking-back-at-60-years-and-into-the-future


aŀǊŎƘκ!ǇǊƛƭ нлму 

 7 



aŀǊŎƘκ!ǇǊƛƭ нлму 

 8 

2018 

Prairie State Road Runners 

Annual Meeting 

& 

Awards Banquet 
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Left: Treasurer Mark Walters presents the    

Financial State of the Club 

 

 

 

Below  PSRR Board for 2018:  John Warren, 

Mark Nelson, Eileen Skisak, Mark Walters, 

Jody James, Ray Wertelka, Tina Pirc, Cathy 

McQuarters, and Cathy Morman 
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Prairie State Road Runners                                                               

welcome                                                                                            

Gary Westefer                                                                                     

into the                                                                                                    

Hall of Fame 
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F 
irst I would like to thank the members for electing me to the Hall of Fame.  

I am far from being the most worthy of the Hall of Fame members, so I am 

pleased to be in a group that includes many talented runners and several 

builders of the Prairie State Road Runners. 

I first started running competitively in 1969, and have raced several times in 

every year since then.    Coincidentally this is the 50th consecutive year that I 

have raced in.  I will not reach the 50th anniversary of running though, until next 

year. 

My first race, in September 1969, was a high school intra-squad race that we put on for the Mustang 

Boosters (Evergreen Park H.S.).  I was nursing sore ankles and finished so far behind that the varsity 

was already running their second lap.  Things would get better.   

My first road run started the same way but with a different twist.  I wasnõt that slow.  I took dead last  

running a 2.2 mile cross country race, but ran under 5:30 pace.  That was at the Hoffman Tower Trot in 

Riverside, IL.  I had just come off a lousy Districts run (they werenõt called Regionals yet) in Riverside to 

finish my High School career, so 40 years later, I had to run Jenõs Run for Kids just to prove I could run a 

good race in Riverside. 

I went to college at the University of North Dakota and joined the cross country and track teams.  I was 

able to work my way up to seventh runner, putting me on the varsity team.  Unlike high school, I finished 

with my best run at the North Central Conference meet held in Yankton, SD in 1976.  There I knocked 

off our 6th runner and almost beat our 5th runner.   But our team was not that good otherwise I never 

would have cracked the top 10.  At least we were far from being the worst team though.  

The summer of 1977 found me in the world of road racing.  There were not many running clubs in the 

early 1970õs, most were called track clubs.  I first belonged to the Winged Foot Club which was created 

by former North Central College Runners and they knew where we could find the road races.  By 1977 

there were more road races than 1972, but far less than we have today. In July 1977, I ran my first   

marathon, the Aurora Marathon, in 3:29:26, ironically matching the distance by finishing 26th overall.     

T-shirts in those days were awarded to the top finishers.   

My first encounter with the Prairie State Road Runners were the monthly low key 4 and 8 mile races 

held at Pilcher Park by the Joliet YMCA.  They were probably put on by the fledgling Joliet Y running club 

who would become PSRR in 1982.  There were no T-Shirts at those races yet. 

My running was sporadic in those days.  I raced in long races such as the Smoky Mountain Marathon 

(you donõt get PRõs on courses like that one) and the Knoxville 20 mile.  I also belong to the Boardtown 

Road Runners while doing graduate work at Mississippi State.  But my running/training was sporadic 

and my condition deteriorated to the point where I ran the Fred Lehman 10 mile in Mokena, which was 

during the Mokena Centennial, on July 4, 1980, and posted a 97:00 finish.  This prompted me to train 

.ķ DÁėķ ²ÙěġÙėãÙėτнлму IĈC  

Continued on Page 12 
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for a comeback.  But the comeback would have to wait for a month as I returned to Mississippi State to 

finish my thesis and the temperatures had blown through a century old record passing the old mark of 

106 degrees, setting records each day until we eventually reached 110.   But the air conditioning was 

good at the dog track in Alabama, so I went there and let the dogs run for me.   

The comeback began in August when I helped coach girls at the Evergreen Park High School and trained 

with them.  One of the girls I ran with was Laura Haggerty who beat Jenny Spangler (future Olympic trials 

marathon champion) to capture the girls state cross country championship that year (1980-81).  Then it 

was down to my first career job in southeastern Illinois.  There I joined the Evansville Distance Runners 

and the Old Northwest Running Club (Vincennes, IN).  1981 was my career year and I was able to get my 

10 K times down to 38:03 on a hilly certified course.  As anybody who runs River to River knows, there 

are hills down south.  I also worked my first race, in Evansville, and directed the George Rogers Clark 10 

mile in Vincennes, in February 1982.  A race that is still going after 44 years. 

In 1983 I returned to Chicago where I began working with U.S. EPA.  I joined Calumet Region Striders in 

1983, Prairie State Road Runners in 1985, Starved Rock Runners in 1986, and the Rock River Striders 

(Quad Cities) in the late 1990õs.   Throughout my running career I have met many good people and 

learned a lot.  As a result running has definitely enriched my life.  

A running career is not complete without the volunteer aspect.  I served as Secretary for the Calumet  

Region Striders and was on their board for over 15 years, mostly as the Gold Cup Statistician.  The   

Striders nominated me, and I received a National Volunteer award from the RRCA.  At Prairie State I was 

Secretary and also handled the circuit results for several years, in the 1990õs, receiving the PSRR     

Presidents Award in 1993.  I have also worked several races for the Starved Rock Runners and the Rock 

River Striders.  In addition, I was a certified official for U.S.A. Track and Field for many years and have 

worked over 100 track meets at the high school level, most of these in Munster, Indiana, where I have 

officiated meets for 28 years.  The next race I will be volunteering at is our own Manhattan Irish Fest   

Parade 5k.  Hope to see you there, working, racing or both.    

 

Thank you again for this honor. 

  

Gary 

Continued from page 11 
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This year the PSRR Board of Directors voted in two members into the Oldtimerõs Hall of 

Fame.  With a club in existence since 1975, some of our runners werenõt born when these 

members were active in the club. To honor our history and those who came before some 

of us, the Board elected Rich Gaul and Pete Viehweg into the first class of Oldtimers   

Rich Gaul is a former president of PSRR. He started running in high school in 1961 and made State in all 

3 years he ran. Then he quit running until 1981. His speed did not leave him in that time. He finished 3rd 

in his first road raceña 4 miler in Odell.  

Rich attained some impressive PRs: 1 mile-4:31, 5k-15:24, 10k-31;33, 10 Mile-54:40, and in the Mara-

thon-2:48. 

Injuries plagued Rich and he turned to volunteering after a few years. He was instrumental in the crea-

tion of the Starved Rock Running Club. He was a VP in that club. In 1985 he started and was the race 

director of a popular 10 miler in Ottawa that was held through the mid-90s.  

Rich worked the finish chute of the IHSA State Final Cross Country meet for many years and the finish 

line at a myriad of local races for even longer. He even helped with the timing at the world-renowned 

Bolder Boulder 10k in Colorado.  

He was given the honor of carrying the 2002 Olympic Torch in Salt Lake City. Rich received the RRCA Vol-

unteer of the Year Award. In 2006 the Starved Rock Running Club presented him with the Chris Christian 

Award for a lifetime of dedication to running.  

Continuing as a PSRR member for years, Rich would volunteer at many of our races. He also continued to 

run some of the races for enjoyment as opposed to competition. He would pace a slower friend  with very 

respectable finish times. In the mid-90s he was still running 5ks at a 7:30 pace. In 2000 at age 53, he 

ran the Canal Connection 10k in 50:27. His knees prevent him from running today but he will still occa-

sionally walk a 5k.  

Thank you Rich for all you have done for Prairie State Road Runners, local running and the sport.  

Pete Viehweg was a PSRR officer for many years. He was the race director of the clubõs Armed Forces 

Classic and the Prairie State 10 Miler. In his late 40õs, Pete could still run a 10k under 38 minutes. At 

age 48 he ran the Ottawa 10 miler in 1:03. At 50 he could still put a time under 19 minutes on the board 

for a 5k and under 39 minutes for a 10k.  

Pete ran the 1985 North Shore Half Marathon in 1:25 and the 1989 Chicago Marathon in 3:16 at age 

50. He was also a member of the competitive Masters team for River to River.  

At age 54 he ran the Racing Hearts 10k in Joliet in 42:28. After that Pete had some health issues that 

affected his running and he transitioned to bike riding. Now in his late 70s he is still spotted at times on 

his bike and is in great shape. 

Thank you Pete for championing some of the past popular races and all youõve done for running. 




